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In what appears to be felony election fraud, certified voting records from the August 6, 2024 primary 

election for the State of Michigan are being edited. Literally thousands of votes are being deleted or 

repositioned in voter history files for a past election. Why is Secretary of State Benson editing the vote after certifying 

the result as accurately reflecting the intent of Michigan’s eligible, citizen voters? 

Expert data analysts volunteering with United Sovereign Americans to secure legally valid elections nationwide, 

reported 6,126 duplicate votes in Michigan’s official data for the August primary, as of September 4, 2024. 

With the most recent statewide voter data released on October 1, 6,017 of those apparently illegal votes have 

simply vanished from a document that should never change. 

“If Ms. Benson has some explanation for this apparent illegal washing of certified election results, the American 

people are all ears. Otherwise, we have a Constitutional crisis on our hands. The right of suffrage is guaranteed to the 

people by the Constitution. Administrative procedures and bureaucrats cannot over-rule suffrage at their whim by 

deleting votes and voters. That is the definition of tyranny,” said United Sovereign Americans CEO Marly Hornik. 

Lead analyst for USA-Michigan Timothy Vetter observed, “This is not the first time Benson has been outed for 

changing the vote in a federal election, in apparent violation of her constitutional obligation to the United States 

Congress on behalf of the State of Michigan. I have personally found over 57 million untracked edits in the vote 

history documents provided by the office of the Secretary of State. If this is not a massive civil rights crime, what is it? 

It looks like Benson thinks she has personal prerogative over Michigan’s representation in Congress.” 

United Sovereign Americans filed a lawsuit against Secretary Benson, Attorney General Dana Nessel, and US 

Attorney General Merrick Garland on August 28, 2024 in Michigan federal court, asserting that by certifying 

elections riddled with massive error, failing to investigate reports of such apparent error, and simultaneously editing 

and/or destroying the records to audit these elections, these officials have destroyed the meaning of the right to vote 

for all citizens of Michigan. 

“We will never resolve the increasing division between political parties until our elections are lawful. Honest elections 

have been the peace treaty between factions since the time of the founding. Election officials have been sent to federal 

prison for certifying false counts in Congressional elections, affirmed by the United States Supreme Court. If the 

count was ‘true’ at the time of certification, why is it now different?” asked Hornik. 

A reasonable question, and thus far there is no response from Secretary Benson. To read the United Sovereign 

Americans lawsuit filed in Michigan, or the similar lawsuits filed in Maryland, Pennsylvania, Ohio, Florida, Texas, 

North Carolina, Colorado and Georgia, visit https://Unite4Freedom.com.  
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